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Beloved in Christ,

Remember the March report from the January-February Seminar here in the Amazon? We mentioned about a nearby 
village with some 5000 Ticuna inhabitants where Satan seemed to have a “hay-day”: incest, murders, teen suicides, 
etc. were flagrant. We received report from a church in Florida that prayed specifically for the situation. The Lord 
showed them how He intervened by His Spirit, and the situation “made a 180 degree turn”. Here is one proof of that: 
One of our students started a ministry there in February, and now (just a few months later) they have a church of 63 
Ticuna young adults as members, AND GROWING! Can I hear an AMEN?! Does prayer work? Like they say in 
Minnesota: “You bet’yo it does”!

Also, as the translations of the Scriptures into the many languages in Colombia are about all finished, but very few 
if any believers amongst them, we have told you of a plan, (John 4:34-48), when Jesus says: “..one sows and another 
one reaps..”.  The translators have sown, now it’s our privilege to reap! Currently we are working together with them 
and our leadership team here in Colombia to start seminars in key locations in the Amazon and Vaupes jungles where 
different Tribes meet/gather/do trades in order to “take the seminars to them”. We will start the annual seminars in 
January 2015 at our base in Umariasu, and as soon as possible continue north to some 6 locations and repeat yearly 
until THEY ALL HAVE HEARD! This means a continuous series of yearly seminars with a few weeks between.

I agree with you…only God can put it together!  We have 
been blessed with totally dedicated young men and 
women who are and will be the front “soldiers”. They 
say, “I am going, no matter what, no matter what the 
cost”.  We are likewise blessed to have you as the support 
base in prayer and giving, making the advance possible. 
Thank you for staying with us. Thank you for interceding 
and rejoicing with us in that “He Who calls you/us is 
faithful, He will do it!”

Barbro and I are planning to visit the USA August-
September and would like to give you an up-date before 
 returning to the field. We are grateful to be “hooked up”
 with you! 

Under His wings,
Roland & Barbro Silen

Roland@Mercy-Air.com
(321) 216-9213
Mercy Air International: P.O. Box 521914, Longwood, FL 32752-1914

Donating?    P.O. Box 460, Golden MS 38847 Please make checks payable to “Mercy Air International”
Additional contacts:  Rick Orr (407) 435-2004;  Ed Garcia (662) 676-8985


